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INDIAN CREEK HATCHERY IS RUN BY
CURRY ANADROMOUS FISHERMEN,
AN ALL-VOLUNTEER ORGANIZATION.

Www.rogueriversalmon.org

Next GENERAL MEETING Thursday,
Oct. 13, 2011 - 10:00 AM

JOT’S Resort (West Conf. Rm.)
Gold Beach, Oregon

(Come, join us for good friends and an
interesting and informative meeting)

Next BOARD MEETING Thursday,
Oct. 6, 2011 —10:00 AM
ODFW BUILDING

DUES $20.00
RENEW NOW!

CHECK OUT OUR UPDATED WEBSITE

Upcoming Events

Oct.- Seining @ Huntley Park & Lobster
Bridge

Nov. 2" — Sunset Pizza Fundraiser

Nov. 15" — Start spawning (tentative)

"“News and Events" - Keep up to date on the
latest happenings at the hatchery. Go to
www.rogueriversalmon.org

President’s Corner

David Sophusson

The cycle is now complete. We spawned them,
hatched them, and now released them. | feel
like an empty nester with the kids gone off to
live a life of their own. | can only hope that they
will return fat and healthy in a few years so that |
can slap one or two of them on my grilll All
kidding aside, it has been an interesting
experience and I'm looking forward to repeating
the process beginning again sometime next
month. | want to shout out a great big Thank
You to all the volunteers for their many hours
spent in good weather and bad raising the fish,
working the fundraisers, and the many other
tasks it takes to keep this operation going. |
don't yet know what the bottom line is for the
hatchery fishing derby, but | have heard that it
went extremely well and that we did much better
than last year. If you didn't get to attend the
awards ceremony and raffle, you missed a lot of
fun. Thanks to the mastermind and MC, Jim
Carey, the crowd was well entertained
throughout the evening. | can see where this
event will grow stronger and better in the coming
years. Again, | would like to thank everyone for
their support and efforts this past season, and
I'm looking forward to seeing all of you this
upcoming season.

Fishing Quote of the Month

Bragging may not bring happiness, but no man
having caught a large fish goes home through
an alley. (Author Unknown) '




General Meeting
Sept. 8, 2011

President- David Sophusson called the meeting
to order at 10:08 a.m. The minutes of the last
meeting were approved as distributed.
Treasurer- Hassie Taylor gave the August
financial statement showing a balance of
$16,538.08. The petty cash account was closed
and an accounting adjustment was made. CAF
showed an income of $330.77 and expenses of
$1,924.17 resulting in a loss of $1,593.40 for the
month. Our big expense item this month was the
dip-nets amounting to $1,520.13.

Salmon Derby — Ticket sales for the salmon
derby outperformed last year's numbers.

Becky mentioned that the derby might get more
attention if we had it over two weekends, rather
than a straight 5-day event.

Hog Wild BBQ and Woggy'’s will provide food for
our derby evening. We will have a silent auction,
games, and the raffle. The weights for the
derby (Blind Bogey) were drawn and certified by
Randy Waters, John Epps, and Hassie Taylor,
all CAF Board Members. Debbie, our notary,
acquired all the necessary signatures.
Miscellaneous- David S. opened a discussion
on the “Suggested 3-Year Strategic plan for the
Hatchery” constructed by John Epps. Most
agreed it was an ambitious plan. But then, John
thinks BIG. | would guess that grant writing
would become a big part of this big plan. Any
volunteers?

John Weber reminded us that the lease
agreement with the Knox family is not much
more than an access agreement, and if we put
big money into the hatchery for improvements,
we might want to discuss the improvements and
lease options with the Knox family. He also
shared that there are some big fish returning to
Indian Creek.

Bill Fetzer shared that there are trees blocking
access to the hatchery.

The new brochures are printed and ready to be
distributed. Members agreed to hold off on the
distribution until some time next spring since
there are no more tours given until Memorial
Day. Hassie is holding the brochures.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:48 a.m.
Submitted by Hassie Taylor
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Photoby Jim Carey(BIind Bogey drawing of weights)




Salmon Derby Report

"The new format for the Second Annual C.A.F.
Lower Rogue River Salmon Derby gave
fishermen a whole new flavor in derby
participation this year," according to Jim Carey,
one of the derby chairmen. "We believe this
derby will become the major fund-raiser for
C.AF.'s budget" Other derby chairpersons
Debbie Collins, John Brudnicki, Mike Kopec,
and Buck Rosendahl also consider the derby a
success.

Several changes this year included:

e A Blind Bogey drawing for the Grand

"~ Prize winner kept interest high since any
size fish could be the big winner.

e Holding the derby over 5 days (from
Sept 6-10) meant more fishermen could
attend and spend several days fishing
the competition.

o (Games of chance played to win donated
merchandise and prizes added to the
fun and will be expanded next year.

e An awards assembly, likened to Ducks
Unlimited/Rocky Mountain Elk
Foundation banquets, proved to be well
received by participants. A 65-item raffle
coordinated with the ceremonies added
to both the festivities and the profitability
of the fund-raiser. The large cash
payouts and matching values of donated
merchandise ensured that this would be
a growing and fun derby for years to
come.

C.A.F. is respected for its volunteer work in the
area, and despite the bad economy, the local
business community provided great support by
opening their pocketbooks to help this project
succeed. Three times the entries participated
this year as compared to 2010.

“The derby chairpersons were uncertain
regarding the economic climate, the water flows
and temperature, and recognizing that large
numbers of fishermen were going to the Coos
and Coquille Rivers for better productivity,"
Carey said, "but it still rallied enough to make it
work."

The derby's final report will be presented to the
board in October, along with the plans for 2012.

Hatchery Happenings

All the babies are gone. The last two raceways
were released giving us a total of 81,000 smolt
release for the 2010/2011 spawning year. Great
job, everyone!

Aug. 30", our first release date, Joan Goodison
was already jumping in and getting fish food for
Sabrina’'s Daycare children as they stopped by
to visit the hatchery. Meanwhile, Lennie Forkas
was already setting up the inside with coffee
and treats. Gary Saks from Honey Bear RV
Park had donated 60 bratwurst and sauerkraut.
Thank you, Gary!

We are so fortunate CAF has a great group of
volunteers. A few of the new volunteers brought
their sons to help out. Thank you Chris Duncan
and Morgan White.

The last release was on Thursday, Sept. 1°
Brooking's Oregon South Coast Fishermen
came and checked out the new fish pump
system. CAF volunteer Richard Floyd was
instructing OSCF on the new pump. We also
had retired chiropractor, Dr. Bob Manners with
his mom and family tour the hatchery during the
fish release. Dr. Manners presented CAF, VP
Gary Underhill with a check for $1000.00.
Donations like this help keep the Indian Creek
Hatchery operating. Thank you Dr. Manners.
Vern Tarwater down at the Riverview Boat
Ramp during the last release called in Don
Pedro from the Sea Lion Patrol to help disperse
the smolt-eating predators. Thanks for the help!
After the release everyone enjoyed a good
lunch.

| saw a lot of CAF, local and out of town faces at
the CAF Fishing Derby. Jim Carey did an
awesome job of putting on a fishing derby,
banquet and emceeing. Wish we had more fish
in the bay, but you can't predict the water temps
or what the fish are doing.

October brings seining at Huntley Park and later
at Lobster Bridge to collect brood stock for the
hatchery; I'll be calling for volunteers. Also, the
boys are doing a work party the end of Sept.
repairing the floor in the key room, flushing out
the ladder, clearing downed trees in the creek or
whatever needs to be done. Tentative date to
start the 2011/2012 Spawning Season is Nov
15th. I'll be seeing you all soon, | hope!
Submitted by Chris Underhill

Volunteer Coordinator




Volunteer Profile of the Month:

Joan Goodison

In 1997 Jim and | moved to Gold Beach, and it
seemed like it was only a week later that we
were recruited to the hatchery. In those days,
everybody was needed, so members were on
the lookout for newbies they could sign up! Next
thing we knew, we were on the list for feeding
one day a week. Luckily we lived not far from
the hatchery as we found out that the fish
needed to be fed several times a day. No
automatic feeders in those days. | remember
one terrible day when we arrived to find fifty tiny
smolts stuck head first in the screens at the top
of the raceways. Those screens were replaced
in a hurry. Between feedings, we scrubbed
down the walls and floor of the raceways with
special brooms. Eventually | served on the
board as secretary and vice-president. The
latter was a mistake because during that year
we lost our president, treasurer and secretary all
at the same time. | learned how to write grants
and enjoyed it all.

Spawning was a revelation. Carla and Clayton
of ODF&W taught us the finer points. Carla
warned us repeatedly that we were playing like
God when we fertilized the eggs and placed
them carefully into the incubation trays. That is
still the case, though the methods are updated.
We treat the fish with respect and care unlike
other hatcheries we've visited where the eggs
are tossed into barrels and the workers never
sterilize their hands between fish. Indian Creek
Hatchery is special. ‘ )

We made wonderful friends at the hatchery,
including Kathy Moore, who for many years
served as our volunteer coordinator. She loved
practical jokes and teased everyone, especially
Glen Kral. Her death was a hard blow. We had
a memorial service at the hatchery with over
seventy-five people attending.

How did we get here? We married in 1959 as
Jim was on the final lap of becoming a teacher.
We lived for six years in Alturas, California. On
arrival, | was sure he'd brought me to the far
end of the world. Alturas is a tiny town on the
high desert having the distinction of having more
bars per capita than any city in the state. In fact,
the teachers held parent conferences at
Bennie's bar. No kidding! But we loved the small
town atmosphere. | found a job at the Forest
Service and we settled in. Later we moved to

civilization in the Auburn-Grass Valley area. We
raised our kids there, enjoyed skiing in the
Sierras, camping in the forests, and swimming
and sailing in the lakes nearby.

But one fine day Jim decided it was time to
upgrade our little sunfish sailboat. | agreed,
thinking of a 16 foot Hobie, but it was not to be.
To my dismay, he wanted to sail a 30 footer on
San Francisco Bay!

We were struggling trying to get our kids through
college, and that goal seemed impossible to me.
But we finally did it and ended up spending five
years aboard a 37 footer in the Sea of Cortez,
Mexico after Jim retired. | got a leave of
absence from my job for a year; but the sailing
fever hit me and | never went back to work.

We had built a retirement home in California,
but coming home to it, we realized it wasn't the
place we could feel comfortable. So here we are
in a wonderful small town, living on the river,
enjoying the sounds of surf, gardening like
crazy, and having fun at the hatchery for the

“past thirteen years. We are blessed with the

many friends we've made along the way.

Joan with Kathy Moore
Photo submitted by Joan Goodison
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Sponsor’s Corner
Submitted by Chris Underhill

The ROGUE OUTDOOR STORE owned and
operated by Jim Carey is located at 29865
Ellensburg in Gold Beach (541 247-7142). The
Rogue Outdoor Store is open 7 days a week,
Mon.-Sat. 8 AM to 5:30 PM and Sunday from 9
AM - 3 PM. These are the winter hours. During
the summer | think Jim lives at the store. Jim
has a great supply of guns, pistols, and ammao.
The store also carries hunting supplies and
clothing, including women'’s clothing, all weather
gear, shoes and boots, jeans, socks, and hats.
Fishing rods, reels, hooks, bait and basically
everything you’ll need for a great fishing trip on
the Rogue River and surrounding rivers,
including fishing conditions, fishing guides
information and sound fishing advice can all be
found here. The man knows his stuff, but |
guess after operating the Rogue Outdoor Store
for thirty-eight years, I'd know my stuff too.
Come by the Gold Beach store and say hello to
Jim, Larry, Monica & Justin. Tell them you
heard about them in The Riffle.

Jim also has two other outdoor stores: the
CHETCO OUTDOOR STORE, operated by
Dave, Rolland, Monica & Becky located at the
corner of Hwy 101 & Hoffeldt Lane in Harbor,
(541 469-9151) and THE BITE'S ON operated
by Joe, Josh, Lyman & Trenton at 750 Newmark
in Coos Bay (541-888-4015).

Jim Carey has been a strong supporter of Curry
Anadromous Fishermen and the Indian Creek
Hatchery since CAF’s beginning in 1987. He
has donated much merchandise, given us great
discounts, and supported all of our fundraisers;
and this year, almost single handedly, Jim put
on the CAF Fishing Derby and emceed the
event. Great job, Jim! Thank you for being a
great sponsor and supporter!

Rogue Outdoor Store
Fighing - Camping - Hunting Gear
Casual & Rogged Outdoor Wear

541-247-7142

Treasurer’s Corner
By Hassie Taylor, CAF Treasurer

Treasurer’s Report July August
Operating Capital $18,195 $16,538
August Income 331
August Expenses 1,924

Support those who support the
Indian Creek Hatchery.
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2011 Officers & Board

President David Sophusson
Vice President Gary Underhill
Secretary Glenn Kral
Treasurer Hassie Taylor
Past President Tom Tostenson
Board Members Phillip Dickson
John Epps
Jim Freedman
Mike Kopec
Randy Waters
O.D.F.& W. Biologist John Weber

Membership Coordinator Hassie Taylor
Volunteer Coordinator Chris Underhill
Meeting Raffle Gene Trinkler
Riffle Editor Hassie Taylor
541-247-0733
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Gold Dench, Oregen

CAF SPONSORS

Hum Open 7 Days A Week
mﬁm 10 Flat Screen HDTV's

Delicious Food * Full Bar

Heated & Covered
Smoking Deck

Pool Table

&Grill

28773 HUNTER CREEK LOOP
GOLD BEACH, OR 97444

(541) 247-6100

Ev's Hi-Tech
Auto & Towing
“The Full Service"

Service Station

24 Hour Auto, Truck & RV
Towing
541-247-7525
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Karen Kennedy [FSCER=ES0E
Broker/Realtor e
94150 Tenth St.
Gold Beach, OR
97444

541-247-7925 office
541-425-0619 cell

www.mygoldbeachhome.com

GEORGE ON THE ROGUE
3 RV Spaces—6 Dock Moorage
Vacation Apartment
Next to Jot’s Resort
541-247-6801

NASCARGO.com

North American Specialized Cargo, Incoporated
Cargo Brokerage & Coordination

Gold Beach Electronics & Camera
29513 Ellensburg Avenue, Gold Beach e 541-247-9429

@ RadioShack.

4
.3&1%:%1 Philp Dickson

Yans - Flatbeds - Relers - Haz Wat - Step Dacks - Logistics - Tankers

B00-548-4885 TOLL FREE
tat phil@nascargo.com  541.247-4770  OFFICE
vieh Sz www.nascargo.com  541-247-1025 CELL

Sunset
Fﬂ«ﬂt‘ilij

s

People Helping People DO IT BEST!
28680 Hunter Creek Loop, Gold Beach
541-247-6617

SUNSET FAMILY

www.rogusjets.com

Rogue River Gift «
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PIZZA Shop & Museum iy N e JETS

—_ 800-451-3645 m O U o el e i i
Opens at 11AM, 7 Days a week 247-4571 r i€ MeNaie

Great Pizza, Salads & m.rﬂguejﬂtﬂ_ﬁnm Lacalll;ﬂ‘g 'g:"w?mr -15%?%‘5‘(:33)*41 7601
— x 1018, Gold Bench, Oregen 0744
a“o‘\) a rlmll nici®roauciectn.com ‘iE)

“4 HOME AWAY FROM HOME”

P.O.Box 1277 29841 Airport Way
Gold Beach, Oregon 97444

541-247-7506

Rooms - Pool - Tackle -
Guides

541-247-6676

www.jotsresort.com

* Quality Equipment

4
« State Marine Board th
Licensed &/\ hb—«,
= U.S. Coast Guard “\,
Licensed "\

* U.S. Forest Service ’ e
Permitted FISH[NG

* Gold Beach Native GUIDE SERVICE

= Visa/lMastercard 541-247-9219
Accepted www.titfg.com

Salmon & Steelhead Fishing
on the lower Rogue River
and surrounding rivers

When you visit a sponsor, please tell them you saw their advertisement in

the CAF Riffle.

Call 541-247-0369 if you would like to advertise on this page!




Volenteers Haning Salmon
Gold Beach, (hrgam

CAF SPONSORS

Nor'Wester Seafood
Located in the Port of Gold Beach

(541) 247-2333
Open @ 5pm

541-698-7395 www.hughsons-roguerwer.com

—\EMM\&‘ THE SUNSETS

In Our Ocean View Lounge

= Oregon Lottery Games
= No Minors = Pool

Nest = Pizza = Burger » Seafood
Bestaurant & Lounge “Home of the Fish Taco”

29850 Ellensburg Ave. = Gold Beach. Oregon = 541-247-6837

Crow'’'s

JAMES W. GARDNER
ATTORNEY

PO Box 1286
94240 Gauntlett Street
Gold Beach, OR
541-247-6615
Fax 247-4585

P,

Middle Rogue
Steelheaders
Of Trout
Unlimited,
Inc.

* Meetings are held the 3rd
Tuesday of every month.

* Learn where, when and how to
catch more fish.

* Participate in fishing trips and
conservation projects.

* For details see our website

http:/lwww.rogue-steelheaders.org

Where Secrets Are Kept!
95614 Jerry's Flat Road
Gold Beach
541-247-2665

Gold Beach

Dr. Bob Manners, D.C.

Professional care with personal caoncern
29 YEARS EXPERIENCE

Chil‘Opl‘aCtiC 94241 6TH Street, Gold Beach

Computer Sales & Service - Website Design & Hosting
541-247-0216 - www..westteck.com

Indian Creek Café

Owners & Staff
94682 Jerry's Flat Road
Gold Beach

247-4330 541-247-0680

(Hweetbriar

Fine uirws & Ldnay

29865 Ellensburg Avenue
Gold Beach

541-247-2231

OUTBACK

Edward,lones STEAKHOUSE®
MAKING SENSE OF INVESTING “Good Hatching”
to
Indian Creek Fish Hat chery!
MIKE HARALSON Whenin Sptinafield,
Financial Advisor you cancatch a great meal at
Outback Stealhouse
(541 ) 247-7002 off Beltline Rd. just East of Gateway St.
GOLD BEACH, OR o74as | DA
’ Danjl Bigleg Mike Bigleu

When you visit a sponsor, please tell them you saw their advertisement in

the CAF Riffle.

Call 541-247-0369 if you would like to advertise on this page!
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

We hatch the fish you catch
[ S e 200 v |

WE'RE ON THE WEB
WWW . ROGUERIVERSALMON.ORG
CAF@ROGUERIVERSALMON.ORG
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Volunteers Raising Salmon

Curry Anadromuous Fishermen

Gold Beach, Oregon

Thank you for your support of the
Curry Anadromous Fishermen and the
Indian Creek Hatchery.

Every year the Indian Creek hatchery places 150,000 salmon in Curry County creeks and rivers.

The hatchery is run by volunteers and supported primarily by membership dues.

Please share this with a friend and ask them to join CAF.

Name: Please make check or money order out to:

Address: Curry Anadromous Fishermen
Address: PO Box 903

P Gold Beach, OR 97444-0903

Email:

Annual Dues: $20.00




